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  Chatham County Police Department Investigating Shots Fired Incident 

 

Chatham County, GA (November 5, 2020) – The Chatham County Police Department is 

investigating after a shots fired incident resulted in a bullet going into a home Wednesday night. 

 

Officers were dispatched to the 2500 block of Norwood Avenue around 8:15 p.m. on November 

4, 2020, where residents in the area reported hearing three gun shots. One home had a window 

broken and damage that appeared to come from a bullet that entered the house from the outside. 

No one was injured in the incident. 

 

Additional evidence was collected at the scene. At this time, officers do not believe the homes or 

residents in the area were the targets of the gunfire. The investigation into the incident is 

continuing. 

 

Anyone who has any information that may be helpful in the investigation can call Chatham 

County Police Detectives at 912-651-4717 or CrimeStoppers at 912-234-2020. Tipsters are 

anonymous and may qualify for a cash reward. 

 

  

### 

Media Contact: 

Betsy Nolen 

Public Information Officer 

Chatham County Police Department 

Cell: (912) 675-2949 

 

tel:(912)%20675-2949

